
 

 

Called home to the Father, R.I.P. 
 

 
PICARD   Jean-Guy    1944 – 2020 
 
On Thursday, October 15, 2020, at the age of 76, Father Jean-Guy Picard passed away in 

Montreal. Ordained a priest in 1967, Father Picard served in numerous ministries 

throughout his priestly life. At the beginning, for several years between 1967 and 1974, he 

was vicar for the parish of Saint-François-Solano and afterwards responsible for pastoral 

care with the Commission Scolaire Saint-Barthélemy. Thereafter, from 1976 to 1984, he 

was pastor for the parish of Saint-Barthélemy. He was then appointed pastor for the parish 

of Notre-Dame-du-Perpétuel-Secours (1984-1990), then for the parish of 

Saints-Anges-de-Lachine (1990-1996), and finally for the parish of Saint-Pierre-aux-Liens 

(1996-2002). From 2002 until his retirement, he was pastor for the parish of 

Très-Saint-Sacrement in Lachine. The funeral Mass will be celebrated at 

Saints-Anges-de-Lachine parish church on Friday, October 30 at 10:00 a.m. 

 

We extend our most sincere condolences to Father Picard’s family and colleagues and to 

all his friends. 


